
Conway Ranch Shoulders 
 
Location: On US 395 from the junction with Route 167 to Conway Ranch Road 
 
Scope: Widen shoulder to eight (8) feet, extend the chain up area and install switch 
controlled dark sky compliant lighting, flatten the side slope to a 4:1 to extend the clear 
recovery zone, culverts are being replaced and extended as necessary to match road 
widening and fill slope, re-striping, and installation of rumble strips  
 
Construction started June 5, 2023. The drainage system and major earth work will be 
completed this construction season.  Before the winter suspension, crews will pull the k-
rails, the cold patch asphalt will be replaced with hot mix, there will be no stockpiles 
remaining.  The road will be fully open for the winter season. Work is anticipated to go 
into winter suspension on November 3, 2023. 
 
Construction is anticipated to re-start in May 2024, weather, and temperature 
dependent. At that time the shoulders will be paved, the lighting will be installed in the 
chain-up area and the roadway will be striped and signs will be placed. Construction is 
anticipated to be complete August 2024. 
 
 
Lee Vining Rehab 
 
Location: On US 395 from the 120 Intersection to Picnic Grounds Road. 
 
Scope: 

 Rehabilitate the entire existing pavement area. 
 Replace, repair, or construct new facilities including drainage, sidewalks, curb 

ramps, driveways, street lighting, landscape, and guardrail. 
 Add permanent stormwater treatment facilities. 
 Bring pedestrian facilities (sidewalks, crosswalks) up to ADA Standards. 

 
There have been multiple site visits over the summer months to gather drainage, utility, 
and other information to aid in the design of the project.   Last week (October 16th) 
survey crews were on site painting for right-of-way delineation.  Design and Right-of-
Way Staff met with individual business and property owners to discuss site specific 
design concerns and right of way needs. 
 
The progress to reach 60% design is slower than anticipated and are now expected by 
the end of the year. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Jill 
 
Jill Tognazzini 
Project Manager 



 


